Sts Mary and John

Parish Council Minutes

March 24, 2022
Jenny and Dan were the only people absent.

Signed a contract with Bunge to repair all facade and repaint as well for $421,000.

Roof bid has been sent out per Sarah with Veazey Parrott and Shoulders Engineering firm.

Sheryl reported from the Spiritual Life Committee that the Women's Stations of the Cross was well attended.  We ran out of the guide/handout.  Will definitely have more available next year.  Also spoke that the Creative Care Calendar was going to be put together in time for the bulletin for the weekend of Earth Day.

Father spoke concerning the Eucharistic Renewal from the Diocese.  We as a parish already do many of the items included ie: presentation of the Eucharistic during Adoration before daily Mass, Homilies, participate in Vatican II.  As a side note, Deacon Tom also encouraged that the Lectors, servers, Eucharistic ministers attend Adoration to strengthen our bond with Jesus.  These items were then submitted to the Diocese.

Father also brought up that we as the current parish council had never approved our Constitution when we were initiated as Members of the council.  So that was approved.

Father then brought up that the kitchen in Rager Hall is in much need of repairs, updating, etc.  Tri State Fire Protection was talked about to see what the cost of new fire suppression would be.  Other options were to just replace the existing old commercial stove with 2 everyday stoves and oven and cap off the gas line that would rid us of having to have a fire suppression system.  More to come later.

Stan had 2 questions.  Wanting to know if a Food truck, having music, tagging up with Liberty Missionary Church across the street would be a great way of showing welcoming community.  Father really liked the idea.  No idea as to when this would happen.  Also Stan questioned the need for our Alms collection the 1st weekend of the month.  Several had answers, like I said many that are not regular parishioners might not give in the regular collection, but like the idea of helping with our outreach ministries.  This should be added to the agenda for further discussions. 

Daryl Schutz reviewed the financial report.  Luckily we are over budget again which is great news.  Diane asked if 10% of our budget is still given to charity.  That is going to be checked on.  Daryl is out of the country for this meeting coming up.

Sheryl
